
  

Join us for our next meeting:  

March 11th, 2023 
 

The First Christian Church  

of Savannah 

711 E. Victory Drive 

9:30  – 10:00 am - Sewcial Time 

10:00 am – Meeting  

 Savannah Quilt Guild News 

March 2023 

Needling News & Programs 2 

Workshops 3 

Things to do...... 4 

 Upcoming Classes 5 

Community Outreach 6 

Minutes and Treasurer's  

Report 
7 

Contact Us 8 

Find it here: 

President’s Column 

Kim Hayes 

president@savannahquiltguild.com 

 Wear your name tag 

 Your Show and Share 

Remember to bring to our meeting: 

Hello Everyone! 
 
     So, as we're moving Into March and (hopefully) 
some spring weather, I hope you are able to find 
some time in the sewing room! 
    Please don't forget that our meeting this 
month will be held at The First Christian Church of 
Savannah. The address is 711 E. Victory Drive Sa-
vannah, GA 31405. There is parking available in 
the church lot. From Victory Drive, turn onto Paul-
son and take the first alley into the Fellowship 
building. The meeting/workshop times remain the 
same. Also, April's meeting will be on the 15th be-
cause of Easter. 
   I also wanted to thank Peggy for the great job 
she did running the meeting in my ab-
sence.  Thanks Peggy!  
   For me personally, it has been really wonderful 
to see how much our guild has grown in the last 
six months! I believe that there is real strength in 
numbers. Every member has something of value 
to share, whether you choose to come once a 
month, or dive into all that our guild has to offer. 
There are many wonderful friendships for all of us 
to make, both new members and old. As we 
move forward this year, I hope that our newer 
members find that the Savannah Quilt Guild is a 
place to make friends, learn new skills and im-
merse yourself in everything that is quilting.  
      
     

Kim 
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Needling News 

Elaine Rhyne - 10th 

Velinda Burnsed - 13th 

Terry Duncan - 26th 

Programs and upcoming events 
Peggy Caldwell, Vice President, programs@savannahquiltguild.com 

Hello Everyone, 
 
March Program  
“Don’t wait for inspired moments-make creating a part of your list of 
necessities”. Quote appeared in Where Woman Create. Though many 
of us have gone through creative dry spells, creativity manifests itself 
in different projects! That’s why having Emily Robertson-Hood talk 
about a fun twist on a Block of the Month program will be perfect for 
our March Guild Meeting!  
 
Emily will cover that every month a new Block of the Month will be 
featured at our meeting. Any interested member can make the block 
or multiples of the block. The next month, you'll put your name into 
the drawing when you turn in your block. It’s a great way to try out 
different blocks and who knows? Maybe you will win!! 
 
Emily will also share benefits of this type of program and answer ques-
tions on the 'how to' during the actual talk. 
 

Peggy 
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March workshop: with Cheryl Dingledine “Me” on “No Sew Rope Bas-

kets”. 

We will have 2 methods to create some great looking and useful bas-

kets. Supplies needed are 100 feet of cotton clothesline, available at lo-

cal stores. Home Depot, Lowe’s, Ace Hardware and Walmart and also 

online on Amazon.  A glue gun with low temp, glue sticks and if you 

want to decorate with color strips of fabric cut on the diagonal (a yard 

will be more than enough). The second method would use yarn 

wrapped around the rope and threaded through so glue would not be 

needed. It’s a great opportunity to use up leftover yarn 

 

Note: The fat quarter color or pattern this month is something that re-
minds you of wind. 
 

See you soon 
 

Cheryl 

After Meeting Workshops and Sew-Ons  

Cheryl Dingledine, workshops@savannahquiltguild.com  
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Things to do this month… 
   
 
 Come join the fun at the “Friday Sew Bee”.   
Four hours of sewing fun with a lovely group of ladies that love to quilt.  The Sew 
Bee meets from 10 am to 2 pm at Talahi Island Community Center.  Contact Renee 
Christensen at rippinrenee@gmail.com, to reserve your spot . 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Monday Zoom 
Several quilt guild members meet each Monday at 11am for the Monday Quilting 
Zoom, group. If you would like to join us please let me know and I will add you to 
the email list. We would love to see you on Monday mornings at 11 am.  
 

Mary C. Bass mbcromartie@gmail.com 912-604-7781 
  

MEMBERSHIP NEWS 
 

Our membership list will be updated at the end of this month 
(March). If you haven’t paid your dues yet and wish to continue 
enjoying all the great programs, classes and newsletter send your 
$30 to Donna Vandable.  

 

mailto:rippinrenee@gmail.com


Savannah Quilt Guild News   5

 

 Savannah Quilt Guild News 

 

 
CLASSES:  with Judy Walker and Mary Bell Fuller 
 
 

Suzi Parron 

Barn Quilt Painting Workshop 

Friday, April 14, 2023 

Registration has begun for Suzi Parron’s Barn Quilt Painting Workshop for Friday, April 14th.  

We have 8 openings left and would love to have you join us for this fun day painting a barn 

quilt block for our homes. Suzi will have the pre-primed squares and suggested patterns, 

paints and foam brushes and other tools ready to launch us into this special experience.   

The non-refundable registration fee is $50.  The kit fee is $35 making the total cost of $85. 

You must pay the registration fee when you sign up. Registration will continue at our March 

guild meeting.   

Lanette Edens 

Circles Galore: The Easy Way 

Friday, May 12, 2023 

What a wonderful response for Lanette’s class!  We are going to hold two classes to accom-

modate all the interest.  The date and location of the second class will be announced soon.  

If you have interest, please let us know as class size is limited.  

The non-refundable registration fee is $35.  The ruler is $43 making the total cost of $78. You 

must pay the registration fee when you sign up. All fees must be paid by our March guild 

meeting.  

 

Judy Walker      Mary Bell Fuller 

jwwalker06@icloud.com     mgbfrog@gmail.com 

912 547-3166     912 441-6636 

 
 

Upcoming Classes - Nationally known teachers 

mailto:jwwalker06@icloud.com
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Community Outreach: Nursing Covers & Pillowcases 

Jan Howard, sunfish2@att.net  

I delivered 11 nursing covers, 8 caps and 1 blanket to Memorial Hospital. 
Thank you to the loyal makers! If you have taken a kit, please try to return the 
finished cover at the next meeting. As always, we are in need of color fast fab-
ric to make kits. 

Jan  

Community Outreach - Brighten the world of a sick child 

     Cindy Strubbe  

Memorial NICU is always in need of hats/caps for the babies. 
The very small preemies cannot wear them, but as they grow 
and the larger children in there do use them. They may be used 
in the ISN, Intermediate Special Care Nursery, also. 

 

SQG Website News 

 
If anyone has issues logging on to the website, please contact  

Theresa Sapp at theresasapp@aol.com 
We hope you enjoy exploring your website! 

 

mailto:theresasapp@aol.com
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Meeting Minutes  

Meeting Minutes November: Click here to view 

Treasurer’s Report  
Jan Howard, treasurer@savannahquiltguild.com   

Full Treasurer’s Report:  Click here to view  
 
 
 
Guild Operating Fund 
  
Beginning Balance               5,315.72 
Service Charges       (7.49)  
February Program               (25.00) 
February Workshop               (50.00) 
Refund                  (15.00) 
Bluehost               (268.20) 
Insurance for 2023             (265.00) 
Dues 2023                  360.00 
Ending Balance – 2/19/2023             5,045.03  

 

Note: If you are making payments using Venmo, our name for Venmo payments is 
sqgpay@savannahquiltguild.com.  The treasurer’s name (Jan Howard) may show up during 
the transaction but rest assured that the money goes directly to the guild bank account.   

https://savannahquiltguild.com/wp-content/uploads/2023/02/February-2023-meeting-notes-copy.pdf
https://savannahquiltguild.com/wp-content/uploads/2023/02/Savannah-Guilt-Guild-Treasurers-Report-March.pdf
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The deadline for the Newsletter is the 21st of the month.  

Please email your info to:  calredcat@yahoo.com (Carol Lannom) 

To contact Officers and Committee Chairs 

Click here  
Contact Us  

Officers and Committee Chairs - January through December 2023 

President - Kim Hayes Sewcial - Cindy Ochoa 

Vice President - Peggy Caldwell Retreat - Kim Hayes & Lanette Edens 

Secretary - Joanne Simpson Newsletter - Carol Lannom 

Treasurer - Jan Howard Website - Theresa Sapp &  
                    Renee Christenson  

Membership - Donna Vandable Friday Bee - Cindy Ochoa 

Classes - Judy Walker & Mary Bell Fuller Community Outreach  

- Nursing Covers - Jan Howard  

Workshops- Cheryl Dingledine Community Outreach  

 - Pillowcases -  Cindy Strubbe 
Sunshine Chairman - Ruth Rodriguez 

 

Savannah Quilt Guild Annual Retreat  

John’s Island at St. Christophers 

March 2-5, 2023  
  

http://www.savannahquiltguild.com/index.php/contact-us
http://www.savannahquiltguild.com/index.php/contact-us

